ZS6KTS NEWS BULLETIN
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Good evening it is Tuesday the 2nd of April 2019

This is ZS6KTS, operated by Tami ZS6MOZ with the weekly news bulletin, of the Kempton Park Amateur Radio Technical Society.
Kindly note that this bulletin is being transmitted on both the 2m and 70cm Kempton Park Repeaters on 145.6625 MHz and 438.925 MHz.
Echolink users can connect to ZS6KTS or node 8041, to listen to, and partake in the news bulletin.
Welcome to everyone on frequency. Please stay tuned for some interesting SARL and Club news items.

SARL News

THE SARL 80 M QSO PARTY 

The first leg of the SARL 80 m QSO party will take place from 17:00 to 20:00 UTC on Thursday 4 April 2019 with phone activity between 3 603 to 3 650 and 3 700 to 3 800 kHz. Please note that the segment 3 651 to 3 699.99 kHz is contest free. The exchange is your call sign, a RS report and your name. A QSO with a station in South Africa counts 10 points and a QSO with a station outside South Africa counts 15 points. Log sheets in MS Excel format ONLY must be submitted by 11 April 2019 by e-mail to louis.zs5lp@gmail.com,                                        The log sheet is available from the Contest page on the League web site.

SARL HAMNET EASTERN CAPE ASSISTS THE MOUNTAIN CLUB OF SOUTH AFRICA WITH THEIR NATIONAL TRAINING MEET 2019.

Every two years the Mountain Club of South Africa host a national training meet, which is rotated around the country and hosted by various MCSA sections. This year the event was hosted by the Eastern Cape Section.        It was held in the Baviaanskloof and ran from Wednesday 20 March to Sunday 24 March. Kudu Khaya was the base of operations and provided a great location for the JOC. Andrew Gray, ZS2G, Director SARL Hamnet Eastern Cape was tasked with keeping the MCSA members in contact with each other and for manning the JOC. Andrew set up a small team consisting of himself, Gert, ZS2GS, Colin, ZR2CRS and Jimmy, ZS2JIM, Glen, ZS2GV, Tony Allen, ZR2TX, and Dave Higgs, ZS2DH.

SARL Hamnet Eastern Cape deployed a portable UHF repeater at Bergplaas in the Baviaanskloof. Cross band repeaters were deployed to link the individual, the teams rotated through 3 scenarios on a one-per-day basis.   The teams were issued radios with both the MCSA S&R frequency and an amateur VHF frequency backup channel. Each of the teams had a radio amateur in the team. 

Colin, ZR2CRS and Jimmy, ZS2JIM manned the JOC - and not just from a radio perspective but logistically as well. This included signing members in and out as well as the issue and receipt of equipment and radios for the teams. In the final closing speeches on Saturday evening, SARL Hamnet was thanked and the appreciation of each of the team leaders and the event management team were also noted. A job well done! A full report will appear in the May Radio ZS.



UPCOMING EVENTS:

4 April – the SARL 80 m QSO Party.

PRETORIA AMATEUR RADIO CLUB BOOT SALE

Pretoria Amateur Radio Club will host their next boot sale on Saterday 6 April 2019 at their usual place at Pretoria Old Motor Club, in Keuning Street, Silverton. The starting time is 10:00 and the gates will open for sellers at 09:30. Our famous boerewors rolls and drinks will be available. Come and enjoy the morning with us. 

CLUB NEWS

As Nico ZS6QL will be representing KARTS members that are also SARL members, at this years SARL AGM in the Cape, he needs to carry as many proxy votes from KARTS members that are also SARL members as possible, so please download the proxy form from the SARL, or from the KARTS website under the forum postings, Download, fill it in & email it back to Corrie or Stephen before the 8th of April.

Report back on the CQ WPX SSB Contest held over this past weekend.
Two KARTS members took part in the contest on Saturday afternoon namely Stephen and myself.
We took part in the contest from 2pm till about 6:30 pm
So now is a good time to give the propagation report, 15 meters provided some dx fun [image: ]
We were able to make 5 contacts on 15 meters between 2 pm and 6 pm.
Contacts included Uganda, Reunion Island, Morocco & Brazil, Thailand was worked on 20 meters, which opened up in the late afternoon, the 20 meter band was overcrowded with lots and lots of stations calling CQ with many stations calling over each other on the same frequency or slightly off that frequency, some of the BIG GUN Stations run high power and can be heard clearly when running in excess of 500 watt, compared to our standard 100 watt operation
Conditions were very challenging
I went on to working Russia and Morocco with my own call as well

We hope to have more members taking part next time, and speaking of next time, this Thursday evening, is the SARL 80 m QSO party, from 7 to 10 pm, we are hoping to hear some KARTS members on the air and calling CQ.

Then this weekend, on Saturday the 6th of April is the SARL’s RADAR contest.
RADAR stands for Rapid Deployment Amateur Radio, the contest is set for 24 hours, and you can determine your own operating times, KARTS will be taking part, please check on our Website or Whatsapp for the latest details.


April club meeting

We have a guest speaker that is coming to give us a demo at our April Club meeting, more info next week. 
At our April Club meeting, we will start off a contest to design a QSL Card for our May get away, so bring your thinking caps, there will be an antenna up for grabs for the best design.

Thursday electronics evenings, Tami our Technical manager wants to start up a Thursday evening get together, where members can come together and bring their electronics projects with, and we can assist each other in building these. For more info, please contact Tami ZS6MOZ.

KARTS Theme for this year is “Lets play Radio”

Newsletter
The March News letter will arrive in your inbox tomorrow, if we have your email address, thereafter, it will be posted on our Website & Whatsapp group

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES
Lucia celebrates her Birthday on the 5th of April
And Marius ZS6RMM celebrates his Birthday on the 7th of April
On 3 April Paul and his wife Lynn celebrate their wedding anniversary and on 9 April Ronnie and his wife Annelize celebrate their wedding anniversary
Congratulations to everyone….. 
If we have missed out on your big day, please contact Lucia ZS6LO

ADDITIONAL NEWS
If there is anyone who would like to share any additional, or any specific club news with the listeners, you are welcome to call in now.

SWOP SHOP
If anyone has any items for sale, you are welcome to call in now, please note only a description of the item may be given, no prices are to be quoted on the air.

This brings us to the end of tonight’s bulletin.
You have listened to the weekly news bulletin of the Kempton Park Amateur Radio Technical Society, compiled by Stephen ZS6SKYand read by Tami ZS6MOZ….

Thanks for listening

Ask:  Are there any more call ins ?

Note the call ins and list those coming back.

State that you will have a two rounds of the Round Robin chat opportunities

Call in each member or nonmember that called in, in sequence
They will normally give you feedback on the bulletins reception on their first round and will chat to you on their second round.
Once the second round is complete, you will state that the: The frequency is now open for general use, and you are taking on your own call sign.
You may then excuse yourself, or stay around for another round if you so wish.
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